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Upcoming  Dates 
(live version available on the website)

July 2025 

Until 2nd 
July

Y5/Y6 residential attended by Ms Kelly, Mr Merel and 
Ms Sofia

1st Y3 swimming
10 Y3/4 children Quadkids Competition

2nd Y2 to Hyde Park Open House Schools’ Program
School tour

3rd School closed to children for by-election

4th Summer Fair
Y3 and 4 gardening with Pascale

7th School Nurse drop in for parents
Y5 Circus Skills Workshop
Girls football social action project

8th Y3 swimming
Y5 Girls ‘Inspire Her’ CFC Foundation Project
Y6 gardening with Pascale

9th Y5 to Houses of Parliament
Y4 to Hyde Park Open House Schools’ program
Y1 at Hurlingham club for tree trail 
School tour

10th Y5 to BST Hyde Park (Brainiac Workshops) 
Extra-curricular clubs finish for the term (except girls’ 
football)

11th Transition Day for Next year’s Reception  - Y6 (see head 
teacher’s update)
Y5 gardening with Pascale
Bling your Bike/Scooter
Y6 Graduation Party

14th 9am - School Nurse drop-in for parents
Girls football social action project

15th Y3 swimming
Art Exhibition

16th Talent Show
Attendance Aces Trip

17 - 18th RE Days

17th Early Years Summer Show 2pm

18th Y6 performance 11am

21st 9am School Nurse drop-ins for parents
Girls Football social action project

22nd Last day of the academic year - 2pm finish. 

https://www.academy.thomas-s.co.uk/parents/calendar


Head Teacher’s Update
Dear Thomas’s Academy Community, 

I have to start by congratulating everyone involved in this year’s sports day. It was a huge success. Thanks in particular to the staff who 
helped us from other schools including Thomas’s Clapham, Thomas’s Fulham and Fulham Boys School. It is always so lovely to work with 
other schools. Thanks also to Ms Thompson, our PE teacher, who was involved in much of the preparation. Well done, finally, to the 
children at Thomas’s Academy; I was so impressed with the sportsmanship and sense of fun that was on display. 

I wanted to share with you how proud we are of our end of year results. Year 4 in particular have given us reason for celebration. In their 
multiplication tables check (statutory assessment) 100% of children scored over 20/25 .  Further, 67% scored full marks (last year 34% of 
pupils nationally scored full marks)! This is an incredible achievement - well done all!

In addition, I wanted to share that Thomas’s Academy won the Colet Club Maths Competition at St Paul’s School. Our Year 5’s competed 
against lots of other schools (from Years’ 5 and 6). The competition included high level challenges such as a cross number and a relay, 
testing their reasoning, algebra, arithmetic and problem solving skills. Some rounds were timed, meaning they had to think fast and work 
as a team under pressure. They showed fantastic teamwork and determination throughout and we couldn’t be prouder. 

I’m aware that everyone is keen to know the plans for next year. I thought I would begin with sharing information about those staff who 
are moving on from Thomas’s Academy. Far fewer staff are moving on this year which is great for us as a school working on building on 
the wonderful elements we have created. 

Clare Wood, our assistant head, has been at the school since 2018.  She is moving to progress her career after having been here so long. We 
thank her for her years of dedication to the school and for the improvements she has made, specifically to our English Curriculum. Yasmin 
Mohammed, our nursery teacher, is moving also. Yasmin also joined us in 2018. Yasmin is keen to broaden her experience. We are 
immensely proud of Yasmin’s journey and wish her all the best for her career. Mr Peters has completed his apprenticeship year with us and 
will begin his teaching career at a school in North London. He has made a significant contribution to the school in the year he has been here 
and we wish him the best with his new role. Ms Ayishat Ajikobi, our SBM, has completed her maternity cover role and will be moving on 
to do teacher training. She has been incredibly helpful in so many ways ensuring the school runs smoothly. We thank, also, Ms Bonnici who 
was here on a temporary basis and is planning to enjoy some well-deserved travelling and Ms Thompson who has been teaching PE this 
year and did such a wonderful job with the Sports Day. 

The annual transition day will be on 11th July. This is when children get to spend time with their new teacher in their new classroom. 
Nursery and Reception teachers are announced as Ms Buyson in nursery and Ms Pownall in reception - both excellent existing members of 
staff. We have decided to announce this early to support with the transition of the many new families joining us. We will be announcing 
the remaining class teachers on 11th July. We will be working hard to ensure that staff are given thorough handovers in order that each 
child’s journey can be supported and children will get opportunities to familiarise themselves with their new environment and adults and 
any other changes such as the routines of the day or changes in uniform (Y4 to Y5). 

As our consultation to join Quality First Education has now closed, the school governors are busily working through the responses and will 
be in touch with an update shortly. 

We love to support our community and, of course, are always looking for ways to increase our income. To achieve this, we have a number of 
current lettings arrangements including the wonderful Fulham Farmers’ Market. Did you know we also let out the building? Please see 
our new lettings tab on our website and share this information with anyone relevant. Whilst you’re at it, please take the time to look 
through our website which has undergone many updates. 

On a personal note, I am really proud that the school Irish Dancing group are again performing at this year’s Parsons Green Fair on 5th 
July. Please do come and show your support; we’re performing at 3pm. 
Miss Kelly



Special Needs Update
Support for Parents of Children with SEND in Hammersmith & Fulham

Raising a child with special educational needs or disabilities can be both rewarding and 
challenging. In Hammersmith & Fulham, a variety of local services are available to support 
you and your family:

Family Hubs

Family Hubs serve as welcoming community spaces offering a range of services for families, 
including those with SEND.They provide access to health visitors, parenting support and 
mental health services. Learn more and find your nearest hub: About Family Hubs

Parenting Support

The H&F Council offers free parenting courses and workshops designed to help you build 
positive parenting skills and support your child's development. Find out more: Parenting 
Support

Confident Parent, Happy Child (UPG)

This initiative offers accessible support for parents and carers, including group sessions, 
personalized advice, and online tools to help you navigate the challenges and joys of 
parenting.  Explore the program: Confident Parent, Happy Child

https://www.lbhf.gov.uk/children-and-young-people/family-hub/about-family-hubs
https://www.lbhf.gov.uk/parenting-support
https://www.lbhf.gov.uk/parenting-support
https://www.upg.org.uk/confident-parent-happy-child/


June Attendance 

Please check the website for our term dates to ensure that you can plan family 
holidays without interrupting your child’s education.

MOMENTS MATTER, ATTENDANCE COUNTS

Overall attendance across the school is 93.5% for this month . Look who are 
the top three classes for attendance in June!

Congratulations to these classes, we are really proud of you.

Please note that we are obliged to contact the Local Authority if a pupil has 
unauthorised absences that equate to more than 10% within a ten-week period. 
This route will result in a Penalty Notice (PN) being issued or a referral to Family 
Services. 

Absence request forms must be completed by a parent/carer for ANY 
child, no matter their age.

https://www.academy.thomas-s.co.uk/parents/term-dates


Online Gaming

This month our focus is on Roblox.

There are many concerns around Roblox in social media and the news. However, the 
right controls and parental oversight can give you peace of mind when it comes your 

child’s time online.

To help you understand what makes Roblox so popular and how to ensure your kids 
don’t get any nasty surprises, explore the guide below.

Below is a video from ‘ Our Family Life’ with some very practical advice for parents to 
keep their children safe when playing Roblox.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/199dd0uxsTEVoFP5I8o3GtMQoDocEf7Ht/view?usp=drive_link
https://youtu.be/pWzhE8fUi7E
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PTA Notices

Thomas’s Academy Parents is a registered charity for Thomas’s Academy. It is a non-profit 
organisation, raising funds for the school for the benefit of all our children. 

Charity number: 1207060

Use the QR code below to sign up to easyfundraising. When you shop online with over 8,000 
retailers, the retailer will give the PTA a free donation as a thank you for shopping with them.



Some of our pupils in Years 5 and 6 have been taking part in Colet Club, which is a lunchtime 
maths club that explores fun and challenging mathematical problems. On Monday 9th June, a 
group of Year 5 pupils represented Thomas’s Academy at the Colet Club Maths Challenge, held 
at St Paul’s School. Unfortunately, the Year 6 pupils couldn’t attend as they were away on another 
school trip.

The competition brought together teams from a number of primary schools and featured a 
variety of challenging rounds such as crossnumbers, shuttle relays, and logic puzzles – all 

designed to test teamwork and advanced problem-solving skills. Some rounds were timed and 
included topics such as algebra, factorisation and tricky number sequences, pushing pupils well 

beyond the Year 5 curriculum.

We are absolutely thrilled to announce that the team from Thomas’s Academy WON the 
competition! 🙌It was a demanding challenge and our pupils demonstrated impressive 

perseverance, collaboration and mathematical thinking. We are incredibly proud of them! A huge 
well done to our brilliant young mathematicians!

Colet Club Maths Challenge- Monday 9th June 2025



We’ve had such a fantastic month in Nursery, filled 
with fun, learning, and creativity! Our theme has 

been Traditional Tales, and the children have really 
enjoyed exploring these magical stories. We began 

with The Three Little Pigs, focusing on materials 
and using key vocabulary such as strong and weak. 
The children loved experimenting with different 

materials to see if they could be blown down—just 
like in the story! Our Talk for Writing (T4W) story 
this half term is The Gingerbread Man. The children 
have had so much fun creating and decorating their 
own gingerbread men using playdough—it’s been a 

real treat!

Another exciting theme this term has been jungle 
animals. Our Animal-Themed Tea Party was an 

absolute hit! It was wonderful to see so many parents 
joining us—thank you for your generous donations 
and all the effort put into the food. We also read The 
Tiger Who Came to Tea by Judith Kerr and Walking 

Through the Jungle by Debbie Harter, learning all 
about animals and their jungle habitats.

In Maths, we’ve now covered numbers up to 10 and 
are working on the concepts of one more and one less 

within that range. 

As part of our Personal, Social and Emotional 
Development (PSED), we've been focusing on 

solving conflicts and practising how to use gentle 
hands when playing with our friends.

Thank you for your continued support—we’re so 
proud of all the progress the children are making!

 

What have we been up to in Nursery?



Reception have had a busy month! We 
began the month by exploring the topic of 
‘Summer’, where we learnt about seasonal 
clothing and popular activities such as 
going on picnics, holidays and visits to the 
seaside.  The children enjoyed our focus on 
Van Gogh, creating their own beautiful 
sunflowers inspired by his work. We next 
moved on to our topic of  ‘Minibeasts’. 
The children  learnt about what they look 
like and where they live.  A special highlight 
was observing the life cycle of our very own 
class caterpillars. This was an amazing 
opportunity to see nature in action!  This 
tied in perfectly with our outdoor learning 
session where the children went on a 
minibeast hunt and took turns leading the 
class on a specially designed trail.  The 
month concluded with the much 
anticipated Sports Day. The children 
showed fantastic skill, enthusiasm and 
sportsmanship, cheering one another on 
and making us proud! What a fantastic 
month, Reception! 

What have we been up to in Reception?



What a truly wonderful term we’ve had together! It’s 
been a joy to see the children flourish—here are some of 
the highlights we’ve all enjoyed:

🐞 Outdoor Learning

We embraced the outdoors as our very own classroom! 
The children donned their explorer hats and set off on a 
'minibeast adventure'. Their excitement and curiosity 
while observing nature firsthand was fantastic to 
witness.

🎭 Jack and the Beanstalk Assembly

Our class gave a spirited performance of Jack and the 
Beanstalk, showcasing both their singing talents and 
their grasp of storytelling. They took great pride in their 
lines, props, and singing—and they also shared their 
wonderful writing and science experiments with the 
audience, sharing their creativity and enthusiasm.

✍ Learning to Write Reports

This term, Year 1 delved into the world of 
non-chronological reports. They learned to structure 
their writing with clear headings, subheadings, and 
factual information. We can’t wait to share our 
wonderful reports with you soon! 

What have we been up to in Year 1?



What have we been up to in Year 2?

What a busy and exciting time we’ve had in Year 2!

It’s hard to believe that we’re nearing the end of our time in 
Year 2 - we’re definitely ready for the challenges and 

adventures of Year 3!

Recently, we performed our class assembly, where we 
reflected on our school values. We hope you enjoyed it as 

much as we enjoyed preparing it! We've also been making the 
most of our Outdoor Learning sessions — take a look at us 

in action!

In Maths, we’ve been exploring measurement. We had great 
fun estimating and comparing capacities by pouring and 

experimenting with different containers.

Although we love reading with Year 6, we recently did 
something a bit different - some junk modelling! We worked 

together to recreate Thomas’s Academy building using 
recycled materials. It was creative, collaborative, and lots of 

fun!



What have we been up to in Year 3?

We’ve had an exciting and enriching June in Year 3, packed with learning adventures and creative 
achievements!

In Geography, the children have been exploring Fulham, focusing on land use and identifying both 
physical and human features. Our fieldwork visit around the area brought this learning to life, and the 
children thoroughly enjoyed comparing maps of Fulham from 1865, 1915, and the present day to see 
how our neighbourhood has changed over time.

Music has taken us on a journey to India! We've been listening to traditional Indian music, learning to 
identify instruments such as the sitar, and even composed our own Rag melodies using xylophones — a 
wonderful blend of rhythm and creativity.

Sports Day was a real highlight! Despite the heat, the children showed fantastic resilience and 
sportsmanship, cheering each other on and competing with great respect and enthusiasm.

In Writing, we've been diving into imaginative storytelling through our work on warning tales. 
Inspired by "The Tear Thief" by Carol Ann Duffy, the children created their own stories featuring a thief 
of their choice. These tales have been such a joy to read — full of creativity, suspense, and brilliant 
language use. I'm incredibly proud of the effort and originality they've shown.

To round off the term, we visited The British Museum in late June. The children explored exhibits on 
Ancient Egypt, Romans in Britain, the Rosetta Stone, and the Stone, Bronze and Iron Ages. It was a 
truly fantastic day full of curiosity and awe — and we’re already planning our return next year!



What an exciting and inspiring time we’ve had in Year 4!

It’s hard to believe that our Year 4 journey is almost coming to an end — we’re certainly ready for the new 
challenges and responsibilities of Year 5!

This month, we became passionate conservationists, exploring how we can protect our environment and 
reduce the impact of coral bleaching, plastic pollution and deforestation. 

In History, we’ve been delving into the fascinating world of the Ancient Maya and their many inventions. 
The children have begun writing speeches to explain how these inventions have influenced modern society — 

we can’t wait to hear them!

In Writing, we’ve been learning the art of persuasion. We began by discussing the importance of rivers, and 
then children chose  their own persuasive topics — from having shorter school days to banning smoking and 

vaping. After researching, planning and drafting, they produced some fantastic persuasive texts that we’re 
sure would convince anyone!

We finished the month with an exciting Outdoor Learning session, where we worked in teams to complete a 
series of teamwork and problem-solving challenges. Well done to everyone for showing such brilliant 

collaboration and resilience!

What have we been up to in Year 4?



It’s been a busy and exciting month for Year 5! We’ve had lots of 
fantastic learning opportunities both inside and outside the 
classroom.

At the start of the month, we went on a brilliant trip to Pizza 
Express. When we arrived, we were warmly welcomed by the 
Restaurant Manager and their team. First, we learned some 
important cooking basics, like how to wash our hands properly 
and stay safe in the kitchen. Then, the pizzaiolo (pizza chef) 
showed us how to make a classic Italian Margherita pizza. We all 
had the chance to knead the dough and shape it into a perfect 
base before adding our toppings of tomato sauce and mozzarella. 
After all that hard work, we headed to Bishop’s Park to enjoy our 
delicious pizzas and we had a great time playing together.

We also loved our visit to the Barnes Literature Festival, where 
we took part in an interactive storytelling adventure with author 
Katya Balen. It was an imaginative session that really brought 
reading to life!

Back in school, we’ve been learning all about desert biomes in 
Geography. We’ve particularly enjoyed researching these unique 
environments and presenting our home learning projects to the 
class!

What have we been up to in Year 5?



What a month we have had! 

The past few weeks have flown by. There were several visitors from different 
charities in class to talk about secondary transition. We have had a visit from a 
theatre company from The Lyric, Hammersmith.  Our last ever Thomas’s 
Sports Day was memorable for the sportsmanship on show, as well as some 
extraordinary efforts in the egg and spoon and sack races.

The next week sees most of the class heading off to the residential before we 
come back together to rehearse for our end of year performance. We are trying to 
keep it hush-hush, but perhaps you can tell what show we are putting on from 
the rehearsal photos below. We have been working on our roar…

What have we been up to in Year 6?



In art, we have been busy preparing for July’s Whole School Exhibition! 

This will be a celebration of the creativity and artistic expression of every child at 
Thomas’s Academy. We will be showcasing the wonderful outcomes that have created 

this year.

Families will have the opportunity to view a wide variety of artwork and appreciate the 
talent, imagination, and effort our pupils have put into their artistic processes.

Take a look at the flyer below to see full details. 

We look forward to seeing you there!

What have we been up to in Art?

Every Child is an Artist.



School Lunches
School Catering - Summer Menu (April - September 25)

Please visit the 
school website for 
full details here.

We will upload  
photos to the 
school blog here, 
throughout the 
term!

WEEK 1 MENU DESSERT

https://www.academy.thomas-s.co.uk/parents/catering
https://thomassacademy.wordpress.com/


Wrap-Around Care at 
Thomas’s Academy

Please book in advance so we 

can staff the wrap-around care 

appropriately. 



Miss Kelly, Head Teacher, is our Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL). 
Deputies (DDSL) are Mrs James, Miss Wood, Miss Dairo  and Miss Shen. 

We have a new Safeguarding Governor: Jenny Yang-Meslet. 

To find out more about our approach to Safeguarding, you can read the Safeguarding policy, plus others, on our website: 
https://www.academy.thomas-s.co.uk/policies-outcomes/school-policies

We have a Safeguarding email address should you wish to contact the Safeguarding Team at school. It’s 
tacsafeguarding@academy.thomas-s.co.uk. 

At Thomas’s Academy, safeguarding is our top priority. Please let one of the safeguarding leads know if you have any 
safeguarding concerns. Confidentiality is important so we encourage speaking to these adults directly or to Children’s 

Services directly. 

Contacts

Please let the office know on info@academy.thomas-s.co.uk if you change any personal details 
such as your email address or phone number in order that you receive all our communications. We 
require at least two contacts for all children. 

Safeguarding and Medical 
Information

Collection

Please let us know if someone different is collecting your child or after school arrangements have 
changed. These are important measures to keep your children safe. For your information, only 
children in Year 6 are permitted to leave school at 3.30pm unaccompanied. All children should be 
collected from after-school clubs. 

         Medicines

If your child needs to have medication in school, 
please deliver it to the school office. There are forms 
that need to be completed for the medication to be 
administered. For the safety of everyone, please, at no 
point, should any medication be left in your child's 
bag. Thank you for your cooperation. 

https://www.academy.thomas-s.co.uk/policies-outcomes/school-policies
mailto:tacsafeguarding@academy.thomas-s.co.uk
mailto:info@academy.thomas-s.co.uk


Community Notices

Thomas’s Academy Irish 
Dancers will be performing 

on stage at the Parsons 
Green Fair at 3pm. 

Please come and show 
your support. 
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